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Changes to management and Board of Directors 

The Board of Directors of Kungsleden AB, a subsidiary of Castellum, has decided to 

appoint Jens Andersson as President as of today, 24 March 2022. As of 24 March, the 

Board of Directors of Kungsleden comprises three members elected by the general 

meeting of shareholders. 

Jens Andersson, Head of Treasury, Castellum, will replace Ylva Sarby Westman, Deputy CEO of 

Castellum, as President of Kungsleden. Ylva Sarby Westman has chosen to step down from her 

position and will leave Castellum during the spring. 

The Board of Directors of Kungsleden AB consists of Rutger Arnhult (Chairman), Jakob Mörndal 

and Mariette Hilmersson as of 24 March. Kristina Månesköld has resigned as a Board member at her 

own request since she has decided to leave Castellum. 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Rutger Arnhult, Chairman of the Board, Kungsleden, +46 704 58 24 70, rutger.arnhult@castellum.se 

Anna Trane, Head of Corporate Communications, Kungsleden +46 708 84 74 69, 

anna.trane@kungsleden.se 
 

About Kungsleden. We are people that create places and experiences for people. By developing and managing attractive 

and sustainable places, we offer people a better and more inspiring work experience. Kungsleden has been a Castellum 

subsidiary since November 2021. 


